
           The Nova Scotia Strong Flower Fund Bursary      

                   
(In memory of Victorian Order of Nurses employees CCA Kristen Beaton and LPN Heather O’Brien) 

 

James Grant along with his wife Tanya (a Licensed Practical Nurse, and an employee of VON for a number of 

years) and their 11-year-old daughter Abbi, started making the flowers to resemble the Nova Scotia flag, to 

honour the people of Colchester County.  What started out as a small project in their workshop in Milton, 

Queens County, NS grew to a staggering 1500 orders in just a few weeks. They received orders from almost 

every Canadian province and even one order from Italy.  They decided to put five dollars for every flower sold 

into a Bursary Fund to honour VON employees, CCA Kristen Beaton and LPN Heather O’Brien.  Even though 

the Grants both have full time jobs, no matter how many orders come in, they plan to continue to make them 

until every last order is filled!  Their hope is that they will be able to offer this bursary for some years to 

come!  

 

There will be 2 bursaries awarded, valued at $500 each. 

 

Criteria:  

 

1. Must be a grade 12 student who is graduating in June 2020 from a high school in Colchester County. 

 

2. Student has applied to and been accepted into a full-time program at a post-secondary institution in 

September 2020 or January 2021 in an accredited CCA program or an accredited LPN program. 

 

3. Volunteerism may be considered.  

 

4. A complete application must be received by the Nova Scotia Strong Flower Fund Bursary organizers 

by the deadline date stated. 

 

The Bursary amount will be forwarded to the post-secondary institution the student is attending once the 

recipient has emailed proof of registration to the Bursary committee. 

 

 

Deadline Date:   July 30, 2020  

 

 

 

In order to be considered for this bursary, please fill in the application attached and email it to: 

nsstrongflower@gmail.com 
 

 

If there are no applicants for CCA or LPN, the bursary will not be given out.   
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         The Nova Scotia Strong Flower Fund Bursary      

  Application Form      

 

              
 

Student Name:  ________________________________         Student phone number:  __________________ 

Student email address:  ____________________________________________________________________ 

Name of High School you are graduating from in June 2020:  _____________________________________ 

Guidance Counsellor Name:  ______________________ Email address:  ____________________________ 

 

Post-secondary institution you have applied to and have been accepted and will be attending in Sept 2020 or 

January 2021. ______________________________________ 

 

Please check program you will be enrolled in:   Full time CCA program   ____    Full time LPN program ____ 

 

In the space provided, please tell us why you have chosen a career as a CCA or an LPN.  

________________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

In the space provided, please tell us why you would be a good recipient of this bursary.   

________________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Please attach a copy of your letter of acceptance from the post-secondary institution you are planning to attend 

in September 2020 or January 2021. 

 

Email this application and a copy of your acceptance letter to The Nova Scotia Strong Flower Fund 

Bursary: nsstrongflower@gmail.com     Deadline date:  July 30, 2020 
 

The Bursary amount will be forwarded to the post-secondary institution the recipient of the bursary is 

attending, once the recipient has emailed proof of registration to the bursary organizers. 

 

Applicants please note that only the recipient and the recipient’s School Guidance counsellor will be 

notified. 
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